

## **WICK COMMUNITY COUNCIL**

Minutes of the meeting on 17<sup>th</sup> May 2018 at 7.30pm

A meeting of Wick Community Council was held at Wick Sports Pavilion

	<b>MEETING OPENED:</b> The Chair opened the meeting at 7.30pm.
	<b>MEMBERS PRESENT:</b>
	Chair Cllr D Ambrose, Cllr S Dearlove, Cllr C Hawkins, Cllr K Jauncey, Cllr J Purcell and Cllr R Lewis Apologies Cllr S Edwards, Vale ward Councillor
<b>18.044</b>	<b>POLICE REPORT:</b>
18.044.1	Pc Williamson reported that there had been no crime and 2 minor incidents reported to the Police in the last month. There was a discussion on speeding in the Village and the speed signs. Councillor Lewis will write to KCS transport company concerning speeding vehicles.
<b>18.045</b>	<b>DECLARATION OF INTEREST:</b>
18.045.1	None
<b>18.046</b>	<b>MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD ON 19<sup>th</sup> APRIL 2018</b>
18.046.1	The Minutes of the April meeting were agreed Proposed, Cllr K Jauncey, Seconded Cllr J Purcell
<b>18.047</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MEETING</b>
18.047.1	18.037.2 A meeting had been held to review the Wick Wide Web. A further meeting would be held in July.
18.047.2	18.042.1 First World War 100-year centenary is ongoing. Councillor Lewis will continue with this.
<b>18.048</b>	<b>FINANCE:</b>
18.048.1	The Clerk reported that there had been no financial transactions since the last meeting. There were still difficulties over the bank mandate and it was not possible to issue cheques. Payments authorised at the last meeting had still not been authorised.
<b>18.049</b>	<b>PLANNING MATTERS:</b>
18.049.1.	<b>Decisions.</b> There were none for the attention of this meeting
18.049.2	<b>Applications.</b> There were none for the attention of this meeting
<b>18.050</b>	<b>CORRESPONDENCE:</b>
18.050.1	None
<b>18.051</b>	<b>REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE COMMITTEES etc</b>
18.051.1	No reports
18.052	<b>OTHER BUSINESS:</b>
18.052.1	Strengthening Local Government Green Paper. This matter was discussed along with the response questionnaire. The Council was against the proposed forced merger between the Vale of Glamorgan and Cardiff Councils. Clerk to complete questionnaire.
18.052.2	Complaints had been received concerning the closure of the footpath at Amberley House. Clerk to report to the Vale Council

<b>18.053</b>	<b>DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING:</b>
18.053.1	The Chairperson confirmed that the next meeting would be held on Thursday 21 <sup>st</sup> June 2018 at 7.30pm.
Clerk signature Date	Chairperson signature Date